
Rotary The Entrance                                          The Pelican News                       26th  April 2024                                          Page 1 

 

BulleƟn editor: Julie Glover    
weetaliba@bigpond.com 

Meetings are held on 1st and 
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David:  0450068887 
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 RCTHEENTRANCE              

Partnering with the Community 

For the Good of the Community 

From the President’s Desk 
 Regreƞully, the ‘Rolling for Victory’ had to 

be cancelled due to lack of support for the 
special event to support Nev in his aƩempt 
to play snooker in England for the disabled 
world championship. 

The good news is that enough money has 
been raised and Nev has bought his air  
Ɵcket and booked his accommodaƟon. 

We wish him every success in the contest.  

I was delighted to induct Julia as our newest 
member into the club and congratulate her 
for the amazing effort she made to support 
Nev with his snooker opportunity. 

Last week I zoomed into a training session 
on Club Runner.  I was surprised that only 6 
people were on the program.  Club Runner 
is basically a goal seƫng program covering 
26 possible goals for our club and success in 
13 goals will win a club citaƟon. 

In my last report I said I would like our 
Board to come up with 3 or 4 Major goals 
for our 2024-2025 year and this is sƟll my 
objecƟve.  More than that is too many, and 

we will end up geƫng lost. 

However, when we have the major goals in 
place, we can reinforce them with a      
number of club runner goals which will  
support and reinforce the major goals. 

Hopefully, while I am away, I would like the 
incoming Board members to start            
discussing what they would like to achieve 
next year. 

For the next 6 weeks Sue and I will be     
holidaying in Europe and Scandinavia.  The 
trip includes aƩending the Inner Wheel  
InternaƟon Centenary Conference in     
Manchester. 

I intend to come back enthused and excited 
about leading our club into another        
successful year. 

Thank you all for the amazing things you 
have all done and the support you have 
given me this year. 
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Clive Introduced Benny Agius to talk to the club on the “Words 
on the Waves Writers FesƟval” & especially their “Ripples” Kids 
Program 

Benny has a deep background in the publishing Industry an  
parƟcularly in Childrens books & eventually went in to           
Publishing consultancy . She is a co-founder of the “Words on 
the Waves” writers fesƟval which is now held in early June on 
the Central Coast every year. It is run by a commiƩee of        
children’s and adult authors, librarians , publishers and an    
accountant. The fesƟval this year will include 32 separate 
events and last year featured well known actor Bryan Brown 
and author Chris Hammer. 

Benny told us that the Central Coast , which has many disadvantaged children, has only 14% of children progressing to terƟary 
educaƟon compared to 24% statewide, despite the fact we have several TAFEs and the Ourimbah Campus of Newcastle      
University on the Coast. They were keen to introduce a schools program to the fesƟval which they named “the Ripples         
Program” this is run as a workshop and has proved so popular that it is now run at Umina (south) and Ourimbah (North). Each 
daily workshop has 3 author talks and 3 workshop sessions curated by an author or illustrator. 

Benny quoted Ross Giƫns an economic commentator as commenƟng that if Australia wanted to improve its producƟvity and 
hence its standard of living that it could do much by beƩer educaƟng our children. InsƟlling a work ethic and encouraging in-
terest in reading and wriƟng, which in the tech era when so much Ɵme is spent on the phone or an ipad , are disciplines in  
danger of becoming neglected. 

This year’s program is now out— on Saturday June 1 and Sunday June 2 they will be joined by literary superstars Catherine 
Chidgey (NZ), Steven Carroll, Laura Jean McKay, Alice Pung, Tony Birch, Nam Le and Myfanwy Jones, to name a few. Crime 
tragics can cheer for Benjamin Stevenson and Amanda Hampson while Lauren Chater, Kate Forsyth, Melissa Ashley and Gabbie 
Stroud will keep the ficƟon lovers’ pages turning. Into poliƟcs and contemporary culture? Look no further than Bruce Pas-
coe, Frank Bongiorno, Lech Blaine, Toby Walsh, Hannah Diviney and Ben McKelvey. Prefer your tales tall but true? Check out 
the incredible memoirs of Robyn Davidson, Pia Miranda, Julie Goodwin, Stephanie Wood and Gregory P Smith.  

Tickets now available hƩps://wordsonthewaves.com.au/buy-Ɵckets/ 

Benny Agius     16th March 2024 

 Words on the Waves Writers’ FesƟval 
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MaƩ Clacy,  Paratus Clinical 

2nd April 2024 

MaƩ is co-founder and Chief Commercial Officer for Paratus 
Clinical, a business which runs clinical trials in medical and 
immunotherapeuƟc drugs.  Their site in the Kanwal Medical 
Complex near Wyong hospital on the Central Coast is one of 
four locaƟons for their work, the others being Western      
Sydney, Canberra and Brisbane. 

His idea was to bring research out of hospitals, and they do 
research into many of the common diseases such as high  
cholesterol, diabetes and chronic pain.  PaƟents would rarely 
present to hospital—they would be under the care of their 
GP. 

Geƫng money to start the business was difficult, and in the 
end they “Shark Tanked it” - a private equity company       
invested in them in 2015. 

Before Covid people were cauƟous, but now they are happy 
to parƟcipate in new research.  People volunteer to be part of 
the clinical trials, so others can know it is safe for use. It is 
necessary for many trials to be done over a long period of 
Ɵme to saƟsfy the TherapeuƟc Goods AssociaƟon who are the 
regulators.  

IniƟally low doses of the drugs are given to people to ensure 
that they are safe. Then they work with a group of people 

who are otherwise healthy but have the parƟcular disease 
they are working to treat—like high cholesterol, for example.  
They can see whether the treatment works on those people.  
Finally the trial is expanded to include people with that but 
may also have other problems and condiƟons (although this 
would not include pregnant women, under 18s or people on 
other drugs.)  

Finally the government would go through the process, and 
the treatment would be approved.  It is very expensive at this 
stage. 
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Julia Heckenberg    —  InducƟon  

We met Julia in supporƟng her efforts in raising money to 
allow Neville Helou to travel to the UK to compete in a 
World Championship for Wheelchair Snooker. Including 
sponsorship from Gosford Rotary Club and Talking Threads, 
single handedly Julia managed to pull together almost $2000 
to help Neville on his way. 

Julez was invited to join our club, and we are delighted to 
have her join us.  We are certain her enthusiasm and flair for 
planning and networking will be a great asset to our club. 

Julez was inducted by her sponsor Gordon Crawford last 
week.     Welcome aboard! 

People volunteer to take part in these studies, and Paratus Clinical are    
currently acƟvely looking for parƟcipants on the Coast in three trials:  

· Arcturus Influenza COVID-19 Booster Vaccine Study  

· A Clinical Trial- Managing Type 2 Diabetes and Obesity  

· Long Term Cardiovascular Study for Individuals with High Cholesterol  

People who parƟcipate in these trials do so because it makes them feel part 
of the scienƟfic endeavour, and altruism.  They are improving the quality of 
life for all of us. They are paid on a per visit basis—about $100. 

Before they can take part, they are screened for other condiƟons, whether 
they are on drugs, and they have a clinical evaluaƟons of pulse, heart and 
imaging if necessary.  If approved, they are then selected randomly for their 
trial. 

The trials are comparaƟve, and they do not usually use a placebo.            
ParƟcipants are oŌen asked to keep a diary, because something as        
seemingly insignificant as a broken leg may be significant in that it may  
produce other symptoms such as dizziness, which may not be associated 
with the trial.  It should also be noted that you could probably not go    
overseas, at least for the first few months of the trial. 

Usually a parƟcipant might visit the clinic 6-12 Ɵmes a year as well as phone 
consultaƟons. People actually like visiƟng the clinic because they can have a 
long discussion with the health staff, as they are only seeing about ten    
people a day—there is no pressure for throughput. 

Paratus Clinical employ 90 people in Australia,  six to ten in each clinic. Their 
compeƟtors are several doctors, universiƟes and research insƟtutes. 
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Sam came along to report on his experience at 
RYLA (Rotary Youth Leadership Awards) .  He was 
very grateful for our sponsorship. Sam said that 
RYLA had made a profound impact on his life, and 
went so far as to say it had changed its trajectory.  

RYLA was held at Knox Grammar School for a week 
in January. All 80 parƟcipants stayed on site for 

the week, and the acƟviƟes were run and mentored by Rotary Volunteers.  They 
had acƟviƟes during the day, and his favourite part of the experience was the  
reflecƟon groups in the evenings. Six of them were selected in each group, and 
they had an appointed facilitator. He explained that there is a secrecy element to 
RYLA, so that acƟviƟes came as a surprise—although he said they oŌen felt like a 
deer in the headlights. They were certainly going into the unknown. 

Although his sister had been a RYLA leader, Sam had no preconceived ideas, and felt pushed to his limits and they oŌen had 
to think on the fly. He felt they had all learned who they really are and how they react under pressure. Eighty people act very 
differently, and it gave each parƟcipant a gauge as to what they needed to work on, and what were their strengths.  

Sam said he had done quite a lot of travel in his 22 years, which gave him quite a lot of experience.  But he said the             
experience he had at RYLA was 1000 Ɵmes more, without leaving the country! MeeƟng his reflecƟon group he found quite 
awkward on the first night, but those people realised over the week that they had far more in common than they had first 
imagined, and that their differences are quite minor. They are now all the best of friends and are even contemplaƟng a trip 
together. 

One of the big things he learned at RYLA was that he had previously no real interest in his community, but now he is keen to 
work on himself and share with others.  He has a new power, and believes in himself.  He wants to bring people together . He 
is bringing together a group of six—some from RYLA and several from his friend group here on the Central Coast, and they are 
proposing to start a new Rotaract Club. 

He asked his sister whether she could see a difference in him since his RYLA experience.  She told him he seemed like a grown 
man for the first Ɵme. 

Sam Preller 
RYLArian January 2024    16th April, 2024 
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Preview Again!  26th March 
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My Dad told me his password is                                           
MinnieMickyGoofyDonaldPlutoHueyLouieDeweyDublin 

Because he was told his password had to contain eight  
characters and one capital. 
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Reminder, our "3R's" apply to any form of 
abuse to women, men, children and our elderly: 

1. Recognise signs of abuse 

2. Raise your concerns "safely" 

3. Refer victim to one of the many family violence 
agencies OR Make the call yourself! 

For members who might wish to see what happens at Razzamatazz, the showƟmes on 17th April are 11am, 2pm & 6pm. 

President Gordon and Sue laid a wreath on Anzac Day in  
Tarragal Glen ReƟrement Village in the name of Rotary The 
Entrance.  Residents of this village have now kniƩed over 
1000 beanies since the lockdown in 2021 which we have  
given to the needy. 
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In May:     

Sue, 30th 

28/04/2024 Sun Bunnings BBQ   Tuggerah    

30/04/2024 Tues Volunteer MeeƟng   (@Waterhouses)       
May           

4/05/2024 Sat Spin & Win   Bateau Bay    
7/05/2024 Tues Guest Speaker   Mingara Pete LiƩle Radio 96.3 FM 

14/05/2024 Tues Board MeeƟng   Zoom    

18/05/2024 Sat Spin & Win   Bateau Bay    

21/05/2024 Tues Guest Speaker   Mingara Gary Brudelin  Driving Miss Daisy  

23/05/2024 Thurs Muna   Erina 
Volunteers 
needed    

26/05/2024 Sun Bunnings BBQ   Tuggerah      
28/05/2024 Tues Social Night   ???       

June           

1/06/2024 Sat Spin & Win   Bateau Bay    
4/06/2024 Tues Guest Speaker   Mingara    

11/06/2024 Tues Board MeeƟng   Zoom    

15/06/2024 Sat Spin & Win   Bateau Bay    
18/06/2024 Tues Change Over   Mingara Tasman Room   
23/06/2024 Sun Bunnings BBQ   Tuggerah     
25/06/2024 Tues ???   Mingara       
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   Rotary The Entrance         
sincerely thanks our sponsors 

and partners,   appearing 
throughout this BulleƟn. 

 

* Family members 

MEMBERS  Partner landline Mobile E-Mail 

PP PHF  BENNETT, John Linda Trewern   0433 945 050 jcbenn1604@gmail.com   
  CANNINGS, Don Shirley 4339 9093 0421 838 504 donrot2@optusnet.com.au.  

PP PHF    CRAWFORD, Gordon           Sue Kemp PHF * 4367 0249 0412 133 700 gordon.crawford@bigpond.com 
  DEAN, Anthea     0423 366 799 anthea.dean1@gmail.com 

3PP 3PHF DENMARK, Clive Jenny                         0400 425 210 hamletconsulƟng@bigpond.com 
 PHF GLOVER, Julie Phil  PP PHF    0427 426 393 weetaliba@bigpond.com 

3PP 3PHF HEARDER, Robin Judi   * 4333 8087 0404 160 548 rhearder39@gmail.com 
  HECKENBERG, Julia     0420 734 893 julia.heckenberg@gmail.com 
  PAUL, Louise     0410 241 491 louise@sunflowerproperty.com.au 
  McBRIDE, Emma   4353 0127   mcbride.mp@aph.gov.au 
  MALONEY, Greg Ros   0414 389 590 gregmaloneymarkeƟng@outlook.com 

2PP 2PHF WATERHOUSE, David Dianne  PHF 4388 1749 0450 068 887 waterhoused@bigpond.com      
PDG 4PP 6PHF WARD, Peter Anne Cantrill 4385 1277 0414 321 773 pwardmail@gmail.com      


